
 
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

 
DATE:  July 5, 2022 
 
TO:  Annapolis City Council Aldermen 
 
FROM: Mayor Gavin Buckley 
 
RE:  Confirmation of Exempt Level Appointments 
 
Pursuant to City of Annapolis Charter, Section 2B, I am seeking confirmation by the City 
Council of my appointment to the following position: 
 

David A. Jarrell, P.E. – Public Works Director 
Salary - $180,429    
 

A copy of Mr. Jarrell’s resume is attached for your review and consideration. 
 
Mr. Jarrell is a graduate of Ohio State University and Purdue University where he 
received his Bachelor of Science and Master of Science Degrees in Civil Engineering, 
respectively.  Mr. Jarrell’s leadership and management career spans over four decades, 
including work in both civilian and military government service and private consulting.  
Mr. Jarrell has served as the City Manager since February 1, 2020 and, prior to his 
current appointment, was the Public Works Director for the City of Annapolis from 
December 2010.   
 
Prior to his role with the City, Mr. Jarrell served as Deputy Chief Operating Officer 
overseeing all public works functions for the City of San Diego, California.  There he led 
a large staff that consisted of over 1,900 full-time equivalent positions and a $454 million 
budget.  He has extensive experience in the areas of public sector management/ 
leadership to include the areas of engineering, capital projects, environmental services, 
general services, storm water management, and utilities.  He is a registered professional 
engineer in the states of Maryland, California, and Virginia, and is a member of the 
American Public Works Association and the American Society of Civil Engineers.  
 



 Accordingly, I trust that you will find the education, training and experience of 
Mr. Jarrell to far exceed the minimum qualifications required for the position.  Mr. Jarrell 
will be present for confirmation at the City Council meeting scheduled for Monday, July 
11, 2022 at 7:00 p.m.  
    


